
  
Ms Sarah Cremin 

Clerk to the Committee of Public Accounts 

Leinster House 

Dublin 2 D02 XR20 

26  April 2023 

Ref; S1270 PAC33 

Dear Ms. Cremin 

I wish to refer to your letter of 12 April, 2023 (Ref: S1270 PAC 33) seeking clarification in relation to 

costs incurred under the Moran Inquiry into ticketing and related matters arising from the Rio 

Olympics. 

I wish to confirm that the total amount of legal fees paid under the Moran Inquiry related only to 

those personnel required to undertake the inquiry and does not therefore include any fees for third 

parties. 

I also wish to confirm that there are no further fees or other costs outstanding in relation to this 

inquiry. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

_________________ 

Katherine Licken 

Secretary General 
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